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Letter to the Members 

August 2017 Harp Gathering 

Membership 

Calendar 

Upcoming events 

Harp Workbench 

Notices 

 

After the abundant winter rains, this is a glorious spring to play your harp in the 
garden for your favourite plants and flowers.  They are a patient and appreciative 
audience.  The blueberry bush peering through the window of my studio has an 
abundant crop this year! 
 
We warmly welcome several new members and look forward to meeting you at the 
Harps Gathering in November and Carolling in December.  Please don't be shy!  I 
remember my first gathering was quite overwhelming - to hear so many harps 
sounding together in one accord felt like an extraordinary privilege.  What a joy to 
have a community which can support this to continue and grow.  Thank you all for 
your membership and kind support.  Our dedicated committee for the new Society-
year includes new and familiar faces and a fresh perspective to our vibrant and 
growing harp community.   
 
As you will see from the 2017/2018 Calendar, The Harp Society of WA will 
continue its regular activities over the next year: Harps Gatherings, Youth Harp 
Festival, Carolling at Christmas, Harps West newsletters and website.  Rather 
than run a Harp Camp in 2018, we are responding to the need for therapeutic 
harping in WA, and plan to invite teachers working in the field to Perth for local 
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weekend workshops.  Members from regional WA are encouraged to be part of this 
and can be billeted with harping friends as needed. 
 
Therapeutic Music is an ancient and lost art, resurging as a movement around the 
world.  The accumulating resonance of the harp makes it the queen of musical 
instruments for therapeutic benefit.  It can be applied in a myriad of ways, by all 
kinds of people - not just 'trained therapeutic musicians'.  It is a helpful skill to 
create a cradle of sound to share with your children before bedtime, with ailing 
parents or with friends in need of solace.  We'll keep you updated along the way 
through the newsletter, website and social media 
Your new committee is here to serve, so please be in touch and let us know of your 
interests, concerns and wishes. 
 
Warm wishes,  
Shamarra de Tissera 
President 

 

By Monique Swaan 

Age 13 
 

Perth has always been known as an isolated city and so music has not been a big part in its 

history. However, in more recent times, music has become quite a big thing in this small city. 

For example, the Perth International Arts Festival is a large cultural event that has been held 

annually since 1953 and has since been joined by the Winter Arts Festival, Listen Out and 

Origin. 

 

Continuing this music vibe, a group of harpists, myself included, met for the annual Harp 

Society of WA meeting (AGM) and to sing and play songs together. The meeting flowed 

smoothly. Jane McCabe, the president of the Harp Society stepped down from the role of 

president to treasurer and Shamarra de Tissera replaced her. Also, Fred Brewer was 

awarded with a life membership of the Harp Society. 

 

After the meeting Eliza (a committee member of the Harp Society and usual leader of the 

harp gatherings) led us in some stretches and even the audience joined in too! Then 

Shamarra led us in singing exercises to ówarmô up our voice so we could sing along to some 

of the harp songs. The songs played (and some sung) were: Solace, Dark Isle, Dona Nobis 

Pacem (in rounds) and the Ash Grove. A young harpist, Kira Gunn played two songs, one 

from Harry Potter called óFluffyôs Harpô and one of her own compositions called the óWaltz of 

the Snowmenô.  
 

Overall, it was a very enjoyable and fun time.        
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The benefits of becoming a Harp Society have been reviewed and continue to growé 

¶ Being part of the growing community of harpists in Western Australia 

¶ Making new friends and networking with fellow harp players 

¶ Being notified about harp events, workshops and concerts 

¶ Receiving the Harp West Newsletter 

¶ Receiving discount harpist rates at Gatherings ï member harpists $5 and non-member 

harpists $20 

¶ Discount entry rate for Solo Harp Sections in the WA Youth Harp Festival 

¶ Free listings/advertising in the newsletter for teachers, performers, harp makers and 

other harp businesses 

¶ 5% off all sheet music and CDs from the óWA Harp Centreô when spending over $100 

in one transaction 

¶ AGM voting rights (members over 18 years) 

 

Harp Society memberships run from July 1 for a period of 12 months and cost $30 for the 

year. Lapsed financial members are not eligible for pro-rata fee payments and must pay for 

the full year. 

 

Pro-rata membership for new members: 

1 October 2017 - 30 June 2018: $22.50 

1 January 2018 ï 30 June 2018: $15.00 

1 April 2018 ï 30 June 2018: $7.50 

 

 

Here are the events currently planned for the upcoming year:  
 

Saturday 4 November 2017, 2-4pm - Songs for Christmas Gathering 
 

Saturday 2 December, 2-4pm ï Christmas Carolling 
 

9 February 2018 - Harp West submissions due 
 

3-5 March 2018 ï Certified Therapeutic Harpist, Alison Ware, to visit Perth (TBC) 
 

Sunday 18 March 2018, 2-4pm ï Tribute to Turlough OôCarolan 
 

5-8 May 2018 ï Creator of the International Harp Therapy Program, Tina Tourin, to visit 

Perth (TBC) 
 

Saturday 2 June 2018, 2-4pm ï Winter Lullabies & Sing-a-long songs at an aged care home 
 

8 June 2018 - Harp West submissions due  
 

1 July 2018 - Membership renewals due  
 

Saturday 28 July 2018, 2-4pm ï Youth Harp Festival 

Saturday 25 August 2018, 2-4pm ï AGM and Harps Gathering 
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The Therapeutic Harp Circle meets on the last 
Saturday of every month. We play music and 
improvise together, explore skills and concepts related 
to therapeutic harp and share ideas, knowledge and 
experience. The cost is $30 per session. 
 
To join the mailing list or make an enquiry, contact 
Shamarra: 0410 386 292 or shamara.det@gmail.com 
. 

Eliza Bourgault du Coudray will be performing at these events in the coming months: 
 
13th  and 14th of October | WACO ñOnce Upon a Timeò | 7.30pm | Churchlands Senior High 
School Concert Hall | Tickets from http://www.waco.org.au 
 
20th of October | Pluck & Strum recital | 1.00-1.45pm | Wesley Uniting Church in the city | 
Free 
 
27th and 28th of October | Nharmonic ñFrom Glen to Glenò | 7.30pm | Paul Latham Auditorium 
at Churchlands Senior High School | Tickets from http://www.waco.org.au 
 
1st of November | Not the Messiah concert with UWA Symphony Orchestra | 7.30pm | Perth 
Concert Hall | Tickets from http://www.music.uwa.edu.au/concerts 
 
2nd of November | All Soul's Day church service ï Faur®'s Requiem | St Andrew's Church 
Subiaco.  Shamarra will sing the beautiful ñPie Jesuò for soprano solo with The Chapel Choir. 
 
11th of November | WACO ñMusic of the Spheresò | 7.30pm | Churchlands Senior High School 
Concert Hall | Tickets from http://www.waco.org.au 

Catherine Ashley will be performing at these events in the coming months:  

October 7th - Perth Symphony Orchestra - "Unplugged: Nirvana Reimagined" ï 

           8pm, His Majesty's Theatre 

October 8th - Solo recital - "The Harp Reimagined" - 4.15pm, War Memorial Hall, Cottesloe 

October 10th - Seminar - "How Not to Write for the Harp" - 4pm, Monash University, VIC                             

October 24th ï ñElectro Concertoò, new work. Commissioned by Decibel new music 

ensemble for the Totally Huge New Music Festival 
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October 27th - Anne LeBaron residency concert for Tura New Musicôs ñTotally Huge New  

 Music Festivalò - 7pm, Subiaco Arts Centre 

November 15th ï Soundstorm new music ensemble - ñScale Variable 4ò - 7.30pm,  

           Heath Ledger State Theatre 

 
 
Christmas Events  
 
Early Christmas Harps Gathering and Carolling Rehearsal 
Date: Saturday 4th of November 2017 
Time: 2:00-4:00pm 
Venue: John Leckie Pavillion, Melvista Ave, Nedlands (click here for 
map) 
Leader: Eliza Bourgault du Coudray 
Dress: Christmas colours 
Bring: harp, chair, music stand, music (see below), tuning key and 
tuner, plate of food to share 
RSVP: by the 21st of October to harpsocietywa@gmail.com 
Fee: revised fee for Harp Gatherings 
ï Playing harpists ($5 members, $20 non-members) 
ï Audience ($10 single member, $15 for two, $20 family) 
 
Music (50 Christmas Carols by Sylvia Woods) is available online as a PDF download after 
purchasing from Sylvia Woods' website: http://www.harpcenter.com/product/pdf-download-
woods-christmas-carols-book/ 
No spare copies will be available on the day so make sure you bring your own. 
 
Christmas Carolling Performance 
Date: Saturday 2nd of December 2017 
Time: 2:00-4:00pm 
Venue: TBC 
Leader: Eliza Bourgault du Coudray 
Dress: To be advised 
Bring: harp, chair, music stand, music (see below), tuning key and tuner 
RSVP: by the 18th of November to harpsocietywa@gmail.com 
Fee: free 
 

 

As a service to the subscribers of this newsletter, Brandden Lassells of Harps and 

Harps will answer questions you may have pertaining to the making, maintenance or 

repair of harps. 

 

This edition will address: The care and feeding of your harp. We had a question about 

removing mildew from a harp so we will cover that plus some general care tips. 
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First off, to care for your harp always wash your hands before playing the harp to remove any 

oil and dirt so that it does not get transferred to the harp and strings.  Remove jewellery, 

especially dangling bracelets and necklaces and even long earrings.  Do not apply lotions to 

your hands before playing. Also be mindful that buckles, sequins and buttons on clothing can 

also scratch your harp.  Your harp should be stored in a clean room free from dust and keep 

the harp away from direct sunlight as well as air currents from heating and air conditioning 

outlets. 

 

I personally feel that it is not necessary to cover your harp if it is kept in a good environment.  

This way it is more inviting to sit down and have a play even for a short time.  If you do 

choose to cover your harp and have a cat, be warned that cats like to jump up on harp covers 

and climb to the top.  This endangers your cat and harp should your harp topple over.  If your 

harp is in danger of being bumped my animals or humans, you might consider placing it in a 

corner to minimise the danger of it be knocked over. 

 

Now to the finish.  The first step in keeping your harp looking new is to regularly lightly dust it 

off and wipe it down with a soft dry cloth and also wipe your strings down after playing 

especially during warm weather when you may be perspiring.  On a regular basis it is 

suggested you give your harp a more through dusting and wipe down. You may find that a 

soft paint brush or stencil brush aids in this to get into the nooks and crannies especially 

around the discs of a pedal harp and levers on folk harps.  If you do find that there is some 

darkened and built up areas from bodily contact with the wood or even in the extreme some 

mould or mildew, the steps to follow as needed are:  First buff with a soft dry cloth.  If this 

does not do the task, then slightly damped the cloth followed by a dry cloth.  If you still need 

to get more serious, add a small amount of gentle liquid soap, like hand dishwashing soap to 

the dampened cloth, followed by a damp cloth to rinse and then finish off with a soft dry cloth.   

 

Avoid wood cleaners and poshes especially if they contain oils such as orange oil or silicon. 

Oils may damage some finishes and both can cause problems if your harp ever needs to be 

repaired or repolished. If in doubt, contact the maker of your harp for recommendations 

depending on the type of finish used. 

One product that we have found that can make minor surface scratches disappear is Tibet 

Almond Stick.  This seems to be safe for all the finishes I have used it on and is almost like a 

miracle scratch remover. Just rub the stick which comes in a storage tin over the scratch, buff 

with a soft cloth and most scratches disappear. You can ñGoogleò it to find sources. 

 

Questions and comments for future ñHarp Workbenchò column of this newsletter can be 

addressed to the editor, Catherine Lyons-Nash or to Brandden.     

 

Brandden Lassells is the proprietor of Harps and Harps, home of the light weight all carbon 
fibre harp.  In addition to making all types of harps and being a dealer for Dusty Strings, 
Triplett, Rees/Harpsicle, Stoney End, Heartland and Camac Pedal and Lever Harps, 
Brandden specialises in the repair and restoration of harps. Brandden can be contacted on 
(07) 4125 8393, 0419 692 286 or through his website www.harps.com.au 
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Custom harp trolleys are available from Fred Brewer. Prices range from $200-$230. $25 of 

each purchase is donated to the Harp Society. Contact Fred brewer at (08) 9419 3558.

 
Therapeutic Harp ï Helen Punch, Harpsounds 0427 217 664 www.harpsounds.com.au  
 
Therapeutic Harp - Private treatments available at The Harp Studio.  
Contact Shamarra: 0410 386 292 or shamara.det@gmail.com  
  
Harps Australia Scholarship for the Harp Holiday 
ANNOUNCING: Harp Holiday 2018 - 1 Scholarship of $1,000 towards the cost of a 7-Day 
Package In-House Residence. Brought to you by Harps Australia. 
 
It is with great pleasure again that Harps Australia announces a scholarship for young 
harpists (ages 12-18) to attend ñHarp Holidayò in January 2018, held each year in the 
beautiful Blue Mountains of NSW. 
 
Contact Harps Australia (03) 9752 5763 or email wellsprings2@yahoo.com.au  
 
To find harps for sale go to the Noticeboard page on the website: 
http://www.harpsocietywa.org.au/harpwest-noticeboard  
 
To find harp teachers go to the Harp Teachers page on the website: 
http://www.harpsocietywa.org.au/harp-teachers  
  

Two harps for sale: 

Both located in Albany, Western Australia. One Carmac Melusine 38 nylon string harp in a 

mahogany colour. Regulated last year by Liza Jensen. Nylon strings are new. Has padded 

cover and tuning key. Excellent condition. Asking $4000. 

 

One Carmac Bardic 27 string harp in dark green. Only used a handful of times. Has padded 

cover and tuning keys. Excellent condition. Asking $2300. 

 

Contact Margaret Passlow on 0418 611 779. 

 

  Melusine                     Bardic                
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Do you have any interesting harp stories to 

share with us for our next newsletter? Email 

us! harpsocietywa@gmail.com  
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Important Notice: The website is finally working and up to date. If you have any ideas for the 

website email us at harpsocietywa@gmail.com  

 

The Management Committee meets bi-monthly.  We are a committed group, united in our 
passion to support harping in WA. The committee welcomes nominations.  Let us know if 
youôre interested in coming on board! 
 
President 
Shamarra de Tissera 

Vice-President & Webmaster 
Eliza Bourgault du Coudray 

Treasurer 
Jane McCabe 

Secretary & Harp West Newsletter Editor 
Catherine Lyons-Nash 

Committee Members 
Ella Scott, Helen Punch and Cate Litjens 

 

The Harp Society of Western Australia Inc. – Inaugurated in 2012 
Post: PO Box 2229, Carlisle North WA 6101 

Email: harpsocietywa@gmail.com – Web: www.harpsocietywa.org.au 
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